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June 3, 2022 
 
The following comments on the 2021-24 Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP) were received by 
members of the District Advisory Council (DAC) and District English Learners Advisory Council (DELAC) 
during the joint meeting on June 1, 2022.  The response from Dr. Hansen is provided.  We thank you for 
your comments and input. 
 
 
Transportation for LEAP program or ELO programs? 
 
We strive to provide access for students to opportunities to enrich and/or extend instructional learning 
time and are providing the LEAP summer program for all elementary students at each elementary 
school. In addition, each school site develops a plan to provide access to students in their Extended 
Learning Opportunity (ELO) program throughout the school year. Within our Local Control and 
Accountability Plan (LCAP), we provide funding to support supplemental transportation (LCAP Goal 2, 
Action 3) and school sites work with the Transportation Department to provide necessary 
transportation. 
 
What can be done to offer Dual Immersion at Van Buren? 
 
We are committed to providing diverse language acquisition programs and have expanded our Dual 
Language Immersion program since its inception. The Dual Language Immersion program will be offered 
at four elementary schools: Sunnyslope, Stone Avenue, Pedley, and West Riverside (new for 2022-23), 
along with being offered at Jurupa Middle and Patriot High. We will take this input into consideration as 
we look for future program expansion. Within our Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP), we 
provide funding for the Dual Language Immersion program (LCAP Goal 1, Action 38). 
 
I would like to request the opportunity for students who are taking advanced classes in high school to 
wear a different colored cap and gown for graduation (such as black instead of red) so that their 
efforts can stand out. 
 
We are committed to recognizing students and we provide honor cords and/or special tassels for 
students based on, but not limited to, specific academic achievements based on GPA and College and 
Career Indicators, such as A-G completion, Advanced Placement passage, Dual Enrollment participation, 
and/or CTE Pathway attainment. Within our Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP), we provide 
funding for programs to support students in achieving these recognitions (LCAP Goal 1, Actions 24, 25, 
27, and 28). 


